BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECTUIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, JANUARY 26, 2010 - 9:20 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

--------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Bruno and seconded by Garron, Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen John Bruno, Troy Garron and Michael Schleiff to discuss Firefighter collective bargaining:

	John H. Bruno II
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron 
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


The Board discussed the options presented by JLMC Mediator Brian Harrington (3% July 1, 2009 and 2% January 1, 2010) and Labor Attorney Michael Gilman (5% effective upon the date of signing with no retroactive pay).   

Bruno continued to be concerned about the perception of a 5% amongst other bargaining units even though the 5% is over a two year period.  Seelig pointed out they are already losing money for not making a decision because they will not get retro pay.   

Schleiff heard that Wage and Personnel is not going for any step freezes and that about $13,000 will be needed for step increases for Wage and Personnel employees.  Bruno stated that some of the Firefighters have gotten step increases over the past few years.  The only ones not getting additional money are those at the top step.  The Town offered the union 2% and they did not accept that.  At this point, there is no offer on the table.

Bruno’s only issue is how it will impact everything else.  He did, however, feel it was worth making the offer of 5% the day of signing with no retro and a re‑opener for Fiscal 2011.  

Schleiff asked if the offer should be 4% with retro to January 1st.  The union can then come back and ask for 5%.  

Bruno felt 5% puts the Town in a position of not being punitive.  He was willing to be reasonable to get them at the level where everyone else is but retro is not a part of it.  To close the deal, Bruno would consider retro to January 1, 2010. 
Garron noted that, if it goes to arbitration, the Town can argue it gave them the same as everyone else.
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Moved by Bruno and seconded by Garron, Board voted as follows to offer 5% upon the date of signing the contract:

	John H. Bruno II
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron 
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


Seelig will inform Harrington.

Moved by Schleiff and seconded by Garron, Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 10:00 p.m.

	John H. Bruno II
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron 
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


-------------------------------------------------

Michael J. Schleiff

Clerk

/bfs

